
 
 

Dated: 18th February 2025 
Ref: CIR / 14 / 2024-26  

 
To :   All Members of SITE Association of Industry  

(through email & whatsapp) 
 

SECURITY OF CHINESE NATIONALS (VIOLATION OF SOP) 
 
SITE Association of Industry has been approached by the Senior Superintendent 
of Police, District Keamari, Karachi, on the matter of violation of Standard 
Operating Procedure (SOP) for Chinese nationals.  
 
In this respect, it has been reported that the police officials of SITE Police Station-
A found a factory who employed a Chinese Engineer within his factory premises 
without following proper SOP. It was discovered during the check that no SPU 
guards or proper security arrangements were in place for the Chinese national 
and the premises was highly unsafe for his stay. As such, the Chinese national was 
escorted to the airport in a bulletproof vehicle by the police. 
 
In view of the foregoing and in the larger interest of security of foreign nationals, 
particularly Chinese, Members are advised to strictly comply with the SOP 
issued by the Home Department. If any violation comes to the notice in future, 
the police department will report the matter to the Home Department for 
imposing strict financial and other penalties on the company concerned.  
 
Members are requested to strictly comply with the instructions received from 
the SSP, District Keamari.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
AHMED AZEEM ALVI  
President  
 


